
 

 

 

 

 

Headteacher’s Comment: 

Friday 22 September 2023 

It was extremely pleasing to see how many parents were able to attend our ‘Meet the Teacher’ sessions this 

week and we look forward to welcoming many more for the EYFS and KS1 meetings. We hope that this has 

provided you with the opportunity to see the environment in which your children are learning and who 

supports them. I hope it also gave you an insight as to how Hogarth is moving forward with our curriculum 

and everything else our school has to offer your children that they may not have received before. If anyone 

was unable to attend the meetings and would like further information, the curriculum letters and PowerPoints 

will be sent home once all of the meetings have been concluded.  

The children of Hogarth have had an excellent week and many have visited me in my office for positive 

reasons; sharing outstanding work, living out the school values and some even asking how I’m feeling in my 

new role and if I require any help (of which I’m sure I do). There is a noticeable energy within the classrooms 

and it is incredible to hear that much of this is being relayed at home.  

In terms of supporting at home, please ensure that you hear your child/ren read every night, even if only for 5-

10 minutes. Reading is the key to any rich curriculum and your support is essential to ensuring the children 

benefit from all that our school curriculum has to offer. Please remember to sign their Reading Record to say 

that you have heard your child/ren read or that they have read as this is tracked in school.  

On a less positive note, there have been a couple of altercations between members of our school community 

over the last week. I would like to remind everyone that we are all role models for the community that we 

serve and ask that everyone considers and follows the values that we embrace at Hogarth. To be respectful, 

responsible and reflective towards one another. 

 

          Stars of the Week 

RKH RB 1/2A 1/2C 1/2P 3S 

Theodore-

James Ethell 

Abishiktha 

Ramji 

Freyja Booker Oliver Hill Bonnie Sage Nikki Breuk 

4C 5OD 5Y 6C 6H  

Alice Selby Suela Selimi Freddie Pearce Buster Bell Samuel Moliki  

      
 

 

 

 



 

 
  

 

 

 

    Mr Watson’s Superstar Award 
Tyler Lambert (5OD) – For a great start to the school year and putting others before himself. 

Weekly Attendance 
Weekly Attendance – week commencing Monday 18TH September 2023 

Class RKH RB 1/2A 1/2C 1/2P 3S 

Attendance 95.5% 90.5% 98.1% 90.9% 96.5% 95.9% 

       

Class 4C 5OD 5Y 6C 6H  

Attendance 88.8% 97.9% 93.8% 86.2% 94.2%  
 

1st 2nd 3rd 
1 / 2  A 5 O D 1 / 2 P 

 

Yearly Attendance 
Yearly Attendance – from 6th September 2023 

Class RKH RB 1/2A 1/2C 1/2P 3S 

Attendance 89% 85.9% 96.3% 91.6% 98.2% 94.2% 

       

Class 4C 5OD 5Y 6C 6H  

Attendance 91.2% 96.8% 94.7% 90.5% 93.9%  
 

1st 2nd 3rd 

1 / 2 P 5 O D 1 / 2 A 

 



 

Dates for your diary: 
Monday 25th September 2:30pm – Reception meet the teacher 

Tuesday 26th September 2:30pm – Year 1/2 meet the teacher 

Wednesday 27th September - Paul Sturgess, Britain’s tallest man to lead sessions for all children. 

Thursday 28th September - Chef Ashley in to work with Class 5OD 

Thursday 28th September 2:30pm– Phonics workshop Reception and KS1 (parents invited) 

Friday 29th September - 1:30pm – Food Discovery Programme with Class 4C 

Friday 29th September – 2:45pm – Food Discovery Programme information assembly for Class 4C 

(parents only) 

Friday 29th September - 3:55pm – Years 6 Girls Football Team Vs Brentwood Prep (A) 

Monday 2nd October (time tbc) – Maths Information Meeting (parents to be invited) 

Friday 6th October 8:45am - SEN coffee morning.  Rachel Manley (Essex Inclusion Partner) and Lizanne 

Murphy (Early Years Education Partner) to attend 

Friday 6th October - 10:30am – School tours for new Reception intake 2024/25 

Monday 9th October – Don Rae Dance workshops and assembly for KS2 

Monday 9th October – 5:30pm - School tours for new Reception intake 2024/25 

Friday 13th October - Parents Evening reports to be sent home 

Friday 13th October – Food Discovery Programme working with Class 4C 

Friday 13th October – PTA KS1 and Reception Disco 3:00pm – 4:15pm 

Friday 13th October – PTA KS2 Disco 4:30pm – 6:00pm 

Tuesday 17th October - Late Parents’ Evening 

Thursday 19th October – Early Parents’ Evening 

Friday 20th October – Staff INSET.  School closed for children  

 

Cooking Club 

A message from Mrs O’Donnell -  

After-School and lunchtime clubs kicked off this week with lots of children very excited to join in. Cookery Club, 

was a huge success. The children made and baked chocolate-chip-oreo cookies. I think the delicious aroma 

managed to travel all the way to King George's park! Despite Mrs O'Donnell's nightmares about having sixteen 

children together wielding sharp kitchen knives, the first session was brilliant. The children were really sensible, 

listened well and thoroughly enjoyed making the cookies. Each child got to take home one (very hot!) straight 

home; a few were taste- tested by some of the staff (verdict: yummy) and the rest are cooling down as we speak 

ready for our Star Bakers to be take them home and enjoy over the weekend. Well done Cookery Club gang! Let's 

see what next week entails... 

 



    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


